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Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council
Land Management Committee
Held on 14th September 2017 at 19:00 at the 

Lounge Memorial Hall, Brundall
	Present :


Chairman: Cllr Robert Price
Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr M Russell, 

Parish Clerk: S Smyth
1 Member of the public







	
	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping

The Chairman, advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.

The Chairman advised members of the public that the Parish Council would be making a sound recording of the Meeting 
	

	LM-0018

	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr J Warns, P Taylor
	

	LM-0019

	Declarations of Interest

Disclosable (DPI) or Non Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (NDPI)
None
	

	LM-0020

	Minutes confirmed 15th June 2017
The Committee unanimously confirmed the Minutes as accurate after amendments
	

	
	Public Participation

None
	

	LM-0021

	Chairman’s Report

 It seems ages since the last meeting in June and a lot has been done in the period.

I will not go into detail as the events, efforts and initiatives have been reported fully at our Parish Council meetings so a record is in the minutes. Suffice it to say we have still a long way to go and with the help of our partners we shall continue the progress.

We need to make some decisions this evening to carry to full council especially regarding the security and entrance to the Countryside Park. It may be as result of complaint about dogs we have to invest in signage but that will come up on the agenda. The Boardwalks on the Fen are causing concern and it may be that due to the costs involved we need to look at this project in great detail especially as the sums of money needed to just stand still are on the face of it completely out of balance with the benefit to the village. 

Our partners at the Allotments, Countryside Park and Cremer’s are on top of the respective projects and whilst the project at the cemetery has hit a bump in the road, I think there may be alternative suggestions.

The Bus shelters and seats are in hand and further details will be given later in the agenda. In addition there are some dog related issues that need looking at.
Frank Thorpe has joined the Committee replacing Gill Buckley.


	

	LM-0022

	Group Leader Reports
Cremer’s Meadow

Judy Davies gave the report. She presented an alternative design for the Cemetery entrance. The shard should not be engraved in any way and the group feel strongly about this. The quote for the granite shard stood at £650.00.Abey Memorials suggested the best material is natural granite. Judy read out Gill Buckley’s leader report. Marsh Orchids have risen in number from 850 to 2222. There is now the arrival of bee orchids which are a conserved species. The meadow cut had a poor response from the village but there were 20 BVV and other Friends there to get the job done. The dipping platform is priced and being planned courtesy of Frank Thorpe. The security of the barn is sound at the moment but the PC may wish to review this. The skylight and chairs have been taken out as some intruders found their way in by shinning up the building. The tree officer has reviewed all trees on site and given them a pass. Frank mentioned the trees may be banded. Martin Russell brought up the subject of Forest Schools.
Church Fen.

The subject of the boardwalk has arisen and the likely costs may be astronomical. If the PC is going to consider replacement then funding from eg. The Broads Authority may be sought. The high price quoted may be even higher as it is always an unknown if the piling is driven down and goes deeper than expected if they hit silver sand. As these costs could be prohibitive we may have to look into a partnership or even a Trust to oversee the area. Could the Community payback Team do the framework?  This is doubtful as the replacement has to be done all at the same time whereas the CPT teams are patchy for availability. We may have to seek a civil engineers professional opinion. A member of the public suggested Keith Clarke.

Also we need to look into synthetic materials for the boardwalk.

Countryside park

Greg Chandler gave his report. The weeds around the trees have had their clearance done by the CPT team as well as the allotment hedging. Greg would welcome some more date from the CPT. Some stronger support posts are needed for the Hazel trees. The hedging around the perimeter of the car park area needs some more red and white tape to highlight they are there. 

As the bench has been removed it could be an idea to source for the parkrunners some step up benches to exercise and warm up. The Chairman enquired if the trees in the Park had been planted correctly spaced and all agreed they had and had been planted that way so that the oaks eg, grow up straight. It is usual for there to be some birches planted to help this along which can be “sacrificed” in later years as they promote the oak growth.

The car park surfacing has been delegated to the Clerk and the Chairman of the LM committee for expediency.

The overhead barrier for the car park yielded two quotes. The Chapel Doors quote was too expensive and the Committee unanimously opted for AE Services at £430.00.  This needed to be ratified at full Council.  There have been no complaints to date regarding dogs off leads. It may be necessary to do a risk assessment for dogs off leads. However, the Committee decided that the current way of allowing dogs off leads was more practical and to try to police and vet all visitors was simply not an option.

Shelters and small areas

The Clerk asked for the Committee to consider replacing the Perspex glazing in the Cucumber Lane bus shelter as it was very marked and unsightly. It was voted unanimously to put this to full council.

It was agreed to look into sponsorship of the bench in the Coop bus shelter.

Notice Boards Project

It was agreed to ask the Co-op to site one of our new notice boards as there are too few at the western end of the village

It was agreed to ask John Hudson to install a new notice board on the Countryside Park as the old one is getting weather worn.
	

	LM-0023

	Items for the next Agenda Annual Meeting of the Parish Council – 14th December 2017 (Main meeting date)
	

	LM-0024

	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting

14 September 2017 – Lounge Memorial Hall Meeting closed at 9.15pm
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 


Minutes of the Meeting of Brundall Parish Council Land Management Committee Held 14th September 2017 at Memorial Hall Lounge, Brundall

